
Pulham St Mary Town Estate and William Pennoyer for the Poor Charities’ 
report to Pulham St Mary Parish Council – March 2022 

 
 
 

This year we have welcomed two recently appointed Parish Councillors as new trustees. 
Although we regularly advertise the Charities in the Parish Magazine, we continue to receive 
very few applications for grants. Nevertheless, we have been able to give financial assistance 
to a parishioner to facilitate a new career and we continue to support the Parish Church. We 
have also helped the Parish Forces’ Champion with the costs of Armistice Day arrangements 
and 16 village residents were again in receipt of cash gifts to help with any extra expenses 
over Christmas. 
 
Cllr. Sue Ellam 
(Clerk to the Trustees) 
 

 


